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Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director





Elizabeth Trimble, Board Counsel





James Bartlett, Esquire

ABSENT:


David Chenowith





Mike Reagoso
CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Schulman called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Captain Prenger, seconded by Captain Fithian, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of April 12, 2013 meeting as submitted.
INCIDENT COMMITTEE REPORT


Michael Derby Fithian gave the following report:

Incidents

12-01
Schedule informal conference with pilot.
12-06 
Waiting for Coast Guard report.  
12-07
Schedule informal conference with pilot.

Motion (II) was made by Captain Prenger, seconded by Mark Adams, and unanimously carried to accept the Incident Committee's Report.
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PILOT COMPLEMENT REPORT


Captain Nielsen reported a 12% decrease in arrivals and shifts compared to last year.  He stated this is due to the Sparrows Pont shutdown and discontinuation of service of Hapag Lloyd.  Mike Derby stated that activity has been slowing down for the past 10 months.  Eric Nielsen noted that the coal business has been slowing down in China.  


Captain Nielsen reported that there is no change in the Pilot Years of Services, Pilot Ages, and Retiring Pilots reports. The “Pilots Years of Service” report indicates that 18 pilots have 25+ years of service and could retire at any time.  It also shows that a majority of pilots have less than 25 years of service.  The "Pilot Ages” report shows the number of pilots broken down by age categories.  There are a large number of pilots 55 years of age and older but the largest amount is in the 35-39 category.  He said that four pilots will retire in 2013.  Three have already retired and one more is expected.  Six are projected to retire in 2014.


There is no change in the tonnage report.  Total foreign cargo was slightly less than last year's record high, but general cargo reached a record high and bulk cargo is slightly less than last year's record high.  


The "Proposed Pilot Complement" report projects the number of pilots-in-training needed through 2020.   Captain Nielsen stated that two new pilots-in-training will start on November 1, 2013.  


Captain Nielsen reported that one pilot has been taken off the assignment list due to suspension of the pilot's Coast Guard license.  Maryland law stipulates that if a pilot does not provide pilotage for one year, the license is revoked.  Discussion ensued about whether the pilot would be able to return to service.  

PILOT-IN-TRAINING SELECTION COMMITTEE

Captain Prenger stated that the Committee has interviewed 13 candidates so far, five of whom are on the current list.  They have invited six of those interviewed to schedule a ride-along with a pilot on a vessel.  The committee has 10 more interviews scheduled on July 17th and are holding September 3rd open for individuals who could not make the other dates due to work schedules, etc.  Chairman Schulman noted that the purpose of inviting candidates to ride-along on a vessel is to get feedback from the pilot.

WORK RULES COMMITTEE

There was no report of the Work Rules Committee.
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QUALIFICATION COMMITTEE

  
There was no report of the Qualification Committee.

OLD BUSINESS

NTSB letter


The Board reviewed a letter dated May 20, 2013 that was sent to Deborah Hersman, Chairman of the National Transportation Safety Board, reporting on the open issue concerning hours of services rules.  The letter stated that the Board members concluded that there was no need for the Board to adopt regulations as the Association work rules allow Maryland pilots to get sufficient rest within a 24-hour period and prevent fatigue.  It is hoped that this letter will satisfy the NTSB's concerns.
Bollard Pull regulations


Ms. Trimble inquired about the status of the regulations regarding bollard pull certification for tug boats.  Captain Nielsen stated that it is not an urgent issue.  There are a lot of factors involved.  Work will continue on the wording of the regulations.
NEXT MEETING


The next meeting is scheduled for October 11, 2013 at 10:30 a.m.  
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Captain Fithian, seconded by Captain Nielsen, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:20 a.m. 

     x
With Corrections
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